
General Meeting 
September 17, 2013 

 
Meeting was called to order at 7:40pm.  A Sign- in sheet was passed around.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Ken Smith 

 Ken gave a financial update to the state of the clubs moneys. 
 Ken gave a copy of the spending and balance report to Tony. 
 The club is in good financial standing at this point. 
 We need to pay EPYSA for Intramural registration and for the cost of renting the 

turf field at the high school. 
 

1st Vice President – Intramurals:   Andrea Ayala     
 N/A 

 
2nd Vice President – Travel:  (Acting) George Baxavaneos  

 Lehigh Valley had some delays with getting passes and all has been resolved. 
 New uniforms were ordered online with no issues as reported by George.  The U-

13 girls and boys uniforms had some issues. 
o Adidas has had a lot of long lead items. 
o Pennridge Soccer Associations’ green is a less popular color and therefore 

we will have problems getting those colors. 
 All Coaches need to notify George of schedule changes as always 
 The Fall Program has registered 43 in 4 age groups at $75 per player. 
 Total Soccer was hired to train the Fall Program. 
 We are thinking about bringing in Total Soccer for training of the travel teams at 

$80/hr per trainer.  The club would pick up $600 and the parents the remaining 
$300.  Details need to be worked out and finalized.  

 
Head Coach/Referee:  Dan Brown 

 N/A. 
 

Sponsorship Coordinator:  OPEN  
 No Update 
 

Equipment Manager:  Ed Jardell 
 Tony will send an E-mail to all coaches and board members to determine how 

many cases of paint may be with coaches that Ed is unaware of to determine the 
how many cases to order for the remainder of the season. 
 

Registrar:  Bill Thorrington 
 N/A.  

 
Secretary:  Tony Romeo 

 Tony continues to add minutes to the website as my schedule permits. 
 



President’s Report:  George Baxavaneos 
 We are still waiting for the IRS to get our Non-profit status reinstated.  

 
New Business 

 Megan Clemmens made the board aware that West Rockhill Township was 
building fields behind the township building and were looking to have them 
perhaps used by a soccer club.  George was going to call the township to find out. 

 East Rockhill Township is still under working on trying to create fields behind the 
Rams practice field.   This will be at least a year away.  
 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Tony Romeo   


